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A word from our President

We are already at the end of our ski season and I would like to take this moment to thank you all for a great season!

Although our kick start was a little difficult due to the lack of snow, the children achieved tremendous results, we ran well-organized races and our social events were a great success.

Special appreciation goes to Suzanne Penney for all the great work she has done for the Ski Club. Thanks to Suzanne we have been able to integrate all our administrative data into a functional system. We have also been able to upkeep our finances through a new program.  All this has made the workload much more manageable and we are now more organized than ever. Suzanne has also masterminded most of our Social events over the past couple of years and has done a great job! Suzanne, my friend, I will miss you!

Thank you to Tim who has been sitting on the board for many years as our Equipment Director. Tim has done a wonderful job, with great consistence and conscientiousness. We will also miss you on the Board Tim!

Thank you to our Executive Committee, André Pagé, François Laplante, Brian Dillon, and Lucie Loiselle for all the work and the long hours you have put in.

I would like to also thank these parents for their support and help: Salim Sayegh, Louise Belle-Isle, Joanne Belle-Isle, David and Peggy Arditi, Marie Lafontaine (Gauvin) and Julien Letellier.

Thank you to all the parents who worked so hard at races and social events. Without you, the Club our kids enjoy so much could not exist - it is important that you know that all your volunteer work keeps this program alive!


Thank you to Normand Lapierre for running an excellent program.  

Normand also gave excellent clinics that were both informative and beneficial for many of us.   We hope to repeat these clinics next year.

Thank you to all our coaches for their dedication and great spirit. I know that some of them will not return next year, so I would like to wish them success.

Thank you to the Kormans for their constant support and understanding. They also contribute tremendously each year to the success of our program.

We are already working on the program for the 2000-2001 season. I would like to welcome on Board Sherly Fee as our new Vice-President, Gretchen Timmins as our new Secretary, Jim Powell as our Equipment Director and Louise Belle-Isle as our Social Director.

The only thing left for me to do now is to wish you all a great summer!

Chantal Guillon

 

A word from our Head Coach
A great winter!!

Congratulations to everybody.

Congratulations to all athletes for their hard work, commitment and great results regionaly and provincialy all winter long.

Congratulations to all parents for their support to the kids, their involment in the club activities and all of the races.

Congratulations to all the coaches for their love of the kids and dedication to the sport.

Congratulations to the Board and committee members for the energy, long hours and great success in all club activities.

We are now known  as the ski club who does the impossible i.e. Running races at minus 40 degrees, running races with no power and

doing an excellent job at it!?

The Alumni group and the Web site were two superb initiatives to increase the communication and maintain the interest within the club.

Again a good round of applauses for everyone for a job well done.

Have a great summer.

Norm Lapierre

Head Coach.


Hoot dinner

Special thanks to Salim Sayegh, Louise Belle-Isle and Julien Letellier who organised the Hoot dinner as well as to all the members who helped out.

The dinner was a great success!!!

The club draw was held on that evening and winners are listed below:

Donald Hunt           Golf Weekend for two including  golf Saturday & Sunday, lodging and dinner  Saturday night, breakfast Sunday Morning.

Nick Hodge             27" Toshiba Television

Simone Guillon       Portable Music system

Suzanne Penney      Atomic Skis

Jean Morisette         Sanyo Cordless Phone

Claude Hamelin      Toshiba VCR

Ski suits repairs
As you know, Avalanche will recover all the defective snow pants and will repair them in time for next year free of charge.  If you did not already return your pants for repairs, it’s not too late.

YOU MUST WASH THE PANTS AND CLEARLY IDENTIFY THEM.

Avalanche will not repair a pair of pants that is not identified

In order for the company to repair on time we are asking you to return the pants to Marie Lafontaine (Gauvin) at her home

anytime during the following periods:

- Thursday April 13th between the hours of 3PM and 7 PM

- Friday April 14th between the hours of 3PM and 7 PM

- Saturday April 15th between the hours of 1Pm and 5PM

Please confirm with Marie at 514-731-0353

46 Franklin, T.M.R.

Thank You for your understanding and your cooperation in this matter.


The Directors

Chantal Guillon       President

Tel:            514-737-1313

Chalet:     450-292-3305

Email:       guillongignac@sympatico.ca
Shirley Hunt           Vice-President

Tel:            514-932-3732

Chalet:       450-292-5237

Email: 

André Pagé           Treasurer

Tel:            514-736-1408          

Email :   andre.page@nesbittburns.com
François Laplante      Race Director

Tel:          819-821-9244

Email:     flaudio@abacom.com
Brian Dillon      Race Co-Director

Tel:        819-868-9988          

Email     bdillon@techsol-mckhboc.com
Jim Powell       Equipment

Tel:          514-

Email:      head.powell@sympatico.ca
Gretchen Timmins    Secretary

Tel:         514-731-4782 

Chalet:    450-292-4594

Email:      gretchen.timmins@sympatico.ca
Lucie Loiselle          Communications

Tel:          514-487-4996         

Email :      lucie.loiselle@cgi.ca 

Louise Belle-Isle       Social

Tel:           514-486-2063

Chalet:       450-292-3090

Email:        sayeghs@videotron.ca

OHSC Summer camp
A one week summer camp is being offered 

See details on next page.

Deadline for registration is April 15th.

OHSC Championship race results
Congratulations to all our winners!

See results table on the last page of the newsletter.


OWL’S HEAD SKI CLUB SUMMER CAMP

WHERE: Mt. Orford
WHEN:  July 4th  2000( Tuesday) to July 10th 2000 ( Monday)
LODGING: Hotel Chéribourg

WHO: Boys and girls from 9 yrs old and over,

COST: $495

Program: The seven-day package includes lodging (quad occ.), food (breakfast and supper), seven days of training with two coaches.  This will be a holiday camp.  Activities include, biking, In -line skating, swimming, hiking, tennis, soccer and much more.  

 
The program will start at 9:00am and finish at 8:00pm every day. 

 
The hotel offers an indoor swimming pool, gym and tennis court which will help us in case of change in weather.  

The detailed program  will follow after registration. There will be a specific program for every age category. 

Due to the limited number, registrations must be submitted  to:

 Cedomir Tanackovic before April 15th 2000 at

tanacko@attcanada.net or

by phone

819-565-9602

Best regards, 

Cedomir

* see the equipment requirements below!!!!!

1. Bicycle ( mountain bike if possible)   

2. Roller-blades

3. Tennis racquet 

4. Running shoes

5. Swimming suit 
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2000-03-19

Catégorie Femmes Hommes

Category Women Men

8 - Or Belle-Isle Pilon, Maud-Laure Letellier, Jérôme

Argent Maldoff, Hanna Gauvin, Alexandre

Bronze Lacourcière, Julie Pagé, François

9-10 Or Barbacki, Ariane Letellier, Alexis

Argent Arditi, Alexandra Gignac, Laurent

Bronze McDade, Sacha Chaput, Nicolas

11-12 Or Laplante, Marie-Christelle Gignac William

Argent Head, Leslie Maldoff, Gabriel

Bronze Lapierre, Emmanuelle Gauvin, Nicolas

13 + Or Taylor, Danielle Chaput, Jean-François

Argent Spagnoli Jessica Laplante, Marc-Alexandre

Bronze Adam, Justine Dillon, Jon-Erik

Parents Or Lapierre, Sylvie Head, Tim

Argent Guillon, Chantal Owen, Peter

Bronze Pagé, Francine Bastien, Ernest























